
HISTORIC AND DESIGN REVIEW COMMISSION 
June 17, 2015 

Agenda Item No: 19

HDRC CASE NO: 2015-250 
ADDRESS: 125 W MISTLETOE - Garage 
LEGAL DESCRIPTION: NCB 1836 BLK 11 LOT 12 
ZONING: R4 H 
CITY COUNCIL DIST.: 1 
DISTRICT: Monte Vista Historic District 
APPLICANT: Office of Historic Preservation 
OWNER: Christopher Soulsby 
TYPE OF WORK: Review and recommendation of contributing status 

REQUEST: 

The applicant is requesting review and recommendation of contributing status for the garage structure at 125 W. Mistletoe

APPLICABLE CITATIONS: 

Unified Development Code Sec. 35-614 Demolition 
(f) The historic preservation officer may approve applications for demolition permits for non-contributing minor 
outbuildings within a historic district such as carports, detached garages, sheds, and greenhouses determined by the 
historic preservation officer to not possess historical or architectural significance either as a stand-alone building or 
structure, or as part of a complex of buildings or structures on the site. 

Unified Development Code Sec. 35-619 Non-Contributing Structures 
Requests for determination of whether an object, building, structure or sign are contributing or non-contributing to a 
historic landmark or historic district shall be made on an application obtained from the historic preservation officer 
through the office of historic preservation. The historic preservation officer shall review the application for completeness 
and shall make a determination whether the subject of the application is contributing or non-contributing within thirty (30) 
days of deeming the application complete. The historic preservation officer may, at his or her discretion, present the form 
to the historic and design commission for their recommendation. 

FINDINGS: 

a. Sanborn Maps show the garage at 125 W. Mistletoe was constructed sometime between 1924 and 1951 to replace
a smaller garage that was likely built soon after the main house was constructed.

b. According to the Monte Vista Historic District survey, the main house was constructed in 1908. The garage is
listed as a contributing structure to the district.

c. Consistent with Section 35-614 (f) of the UDC, demolition of a structure located within a historic district may be
approved if the historic preservation officer determines the building does not possess historical or architectural
significance either as a stand-alone building or as part of a complex of structures on site. The existing garage was
built years after the main house was built to replace an earlier structure, and although it may be of historic age, the
garage has been severely modified and these modifications have diminished the integrity of the structure.

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends the HDRC support the determination of non-contributing status for the garage with the stipulation that 
materials are salvaged during demolition. 

CASE MANAGER: 

Adriana Ziga 
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